
 

BILL SUMMARY 

2nd Session of the 58th Legislature 

 

 Bill No.: HB 3087 

 Version:  Introduced 

 Request Number:  9484 

 Author: Rep. Hilbert 

 Date: 2/17/2022 

 Impact:  No direct impact anticipated 

 

Research Analysis 

 

HB 3087 provides that authorized personnel of a jail who have deemed a person medically unfit 

to be received into custody at the jail may not be considered in violation of a duty to fingerprint 

any person received into custody as a prisoner. 

 

Prepared By: Brad Wolgamott 

 

Fiscal Analysis 

 

The measure, as introduced, would allow authorized personnel of jails to refuse to receive 

persons that such personnel have deemed medically unfit to be received into custody. The 

measure would also extend this provision to the fingerprinting of persons. 

 

Upon review, no direct fiscal impact is anticipated from passage of the measure. 

 

Prepared By: Clayton Mayfield 

 

Other Considerations 

 

None. 
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